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Superintendent’s Report 

School Committee Meeting of Thursday, September 12, 2019 
  

Jennifer Fischer-Mueller, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 

  
Superintendent Activities Highlights 
Opening Day​: Without a doubt, a highlight of Opening Day for 
me was riding the bus with Mr. Paul Phalan. I joined “Mr. 
Paul” on his routes for students of the Luce and JFK 
elementary schools. Students and parents/guardians were 
excited for the first day and “Mr. Paul” was a gracious host. 
 
Updates 
Assistant Superintendent Kinsella’s Recent Decision​: Ms. Patricia Kinsella announced to the 
CPS staff yesterday that she is resigning as Assistant Superintendent effective December 1, 
2019. Ms. Kinsella’s expected departure from the school system was not until June 30, 2020, but 
the needs of her family prompted an earlier exit. 
 
We are tremendously grateful for Ms. Kinsella’s work as Assistant Superintendent. She has 
played a key role in numerous projects and upgrades to our system, including, for example: 
enhanced data analysis and visualization, the upgraded district website, the next version of 
Educator Evaluation, support in the advancement of Early Childhood and the elementary literacy 
program, facilitating hiring processes, attention to issues of equity and most recently, supporting 
teachers in the redesign of their classrooms to enhance student learning. 
 
I will continue to work with Ms. Kinsella to prioritize her work over the next couple of months 
and collaborate with central office administrators, the Cabinet and School Committee leadership 
to confirm our next steps with administrative staffing. 
 
We are deeply appreciative of Ms. Kinsella’s impact on our school system and wish her all the 
best in her future endeavors. 
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Donald E. Rodman​: 
Mr. Rodman was a long time friend of the Canton Public 
Schools.  He passed away Tuesday, August 27.  Don 
Rodman was the husband of the late Marilyn G. 
Rodman, who passed away in  2013.  Mr. Rodman, 
Founder and President of Rodman Ford Sales, Inc., was a 
well-known philanthropist whose generosity and support 
of the Canton Public Schools was unmatched.  We thank 
the Rodman family for their ongoing support of the 
Canton Public Schools. 
 
Backpack Donations​: 
We are fortunate to receive backpack and school supply 
donations each year from both Norwood Hospital and Waterfall Hills at Canton.  These 
backpacks are made available to our families in need, in collaboration with Home/School 
Interventionists and Principals.  The Canton Public School community is most appreciative of 
the generosity of these community partners. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Indicators of Excellence 
Opening of School Professional Development​: 
Educators participated in a variety of professional development options on the second day of 
their return to school, September 4.  Our elementary educators worked in building-based PD with 
their Principals preparing to launch their School Improvement Plans. Galvin Middle School and 
Canton High School educators worked in department-based PD.  The PreK-12 departments 
(visual arts, performing arts, wellness, technology, and world language) worked with educators 
in their departments across the district.  
 
Two examples of PreK-12 professional learning that took place include:  

● Wellness teachers participated in a day of visioning work with a PD consultant that 
helped them to envision how our wellness classes can support students to learn the 
essential skills for success in today’s world, such as critical thinking, problem solving, 
communication, and collaboration.  
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● Visual arts teachers worked together to prepare for the year with a focus on: ​How do we 
welcome all students into our art spaces and foster their growth in the areas of 
developing craft/technical skills, expressing a personal vision/voice, and demonstrating 
originality? 
 

Opening Day for Educators​: 
We welcomed staff back to school on Tuesday, September 3. The day began with a warm 
welcome from the CHS Link Leaders, music from the summer camp band, a warm-up by Mr. 
Folan and Brii Connor, followed by presentations from Chief Doody, Lt. Rae, Jody Middleton, 
School Committee Chair Kristin Mirliani and other CPS administrators. Thank you to Brett 
McCloud for creating the very popular Canton tumbler mugs that we gave away to the staff. The 
morning presentation was full of energy and excitement - a great way to welcome staff back to 
school and to start a new school year! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Green Communities Award​: I was pleased to be informed by our Town Administrator, Charlie 
Aspinwall, that the Department of Energy Resources (DOER) Green Communities Division has 
approved an award of $206,681 for projects proposed in the town of Canton. Projects included in 
the award for the school department include:  $69,262, Hanson Elementary School LED lighting; 
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$62,467, Dean Luce Elementary School LED lighting; and, $12,312, Canton High School 
Weatherization. This was a competitive grant generated by Laura Smead, in collaboration with 
Brian Lynch, our Facilities Director, and Barry Nectow, School Business Administrator. 
 
Important Dates and Events 
Sept. 16 Instrument Rental Night, 6:00-8:30 pm, CHS Cafeteria 

Sept. 17 CHS Athletic Night, 7:00 pm, CHS Auditorium 

Sept. 18 Grades 2-5 Open House, 6:00 pm, Dean S. Luce School 

Sept. 19 GMS Open House, 6:00 pm, GMS 

Sept. 24 CHS Open House, 6:30 pm, CHS 

Sept. 26 School Committee Meeting, 7:00 pm, DLL 

Sept. 30 No School, Rosh Hashanah 
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Enrollment Analysis

2019/2020 vs 2018/2019

**2019/2020 enrollment numbers are preliminary and will 

change as new enrollment applications are approved.**

2019/2020 2018/2019

Hansen (as of 09-05-2019) (as of 06-01-2019)

K 83 69

1 74 72

2 76 84

3 85 89

4 87 85

5 85 92

Total 490 491 -1

JFK

K 89 86

1 86 92

2 89 75

3 76 88

4 85 77

5 83 102

Total 508 520 -12

Luce

K 78 79

1 84 68

2 67 84

3 93 84

4 80 82

5 78 95

Total 480 492 -12

Total Elementary 1478 1503 -25

GMS

6 291 262

7 254 231

8 230 237

Total 775 730 45

CHS

9 214 254

10 256 259

11 264 242

12 251 228

Total 985 983 2

Sub-Total - K-12 3238 3216 22

Preschool 102 97 5

Grand Total 3340 3313 27






























